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Senator Deschambault, Representative Warren and members of the Criminal Justice and Public Safety 
Committee, my name is Melissa Hackett and I am offering testimony on behalf of the Maine Children’s 
Alliance strongly in support of LD 759. The Maine Children's Alliance is a statewide, nonpartisan, 
research, and advocacy organization whose mission is to promote sound policies and best practices that 
improve the lives of Maine’s children, youth, and families.  
 
We all want our children to grow up healthy and to transition safely into adulthood. As parents, adults, 
and decisionmakers, it is our responsibility to take the necessary measures to keep them safe. When 
children and youth have access to firearms in homes, we risk exposing them to accidental death or 
injury that can be prevented through laws that establish safe storage practices for firearms. 
 
We support this legislation to protect Maine children from injury and violence resulting from access to 
firearms in the home. Firearm injuries are an issue of public health, contributing substantially to 
premature death and disability of children. Firearm-related deaths are the third leading cause of death 
overall among U.S. children aged 1 to 17 years.i About 4.6 million children in the U.S. live in homes with 
firearms, and alarmingly, of these households, 43 percent contain at least one unlocked firearm.1 
Studies show that these unsecured guns are accessible to – and accessed by – young children, even 
when their parents believe they are not.2  
 
Laws reducing child and youth access to firearms, including laws enforcing safe storage, are associated 
with lower overall adolescent suicide rates, which are of particular concern here in Maine. A 2018 brief 
from the Maine CDC found that firearms were used in more than half (52 percent) of all suicide deaths 
between 2014-1016.ii Although the number of suicides by teens varies each year, our 2021 Maine KIDS 
COUNT Data Book includes that the average number of suicides per year for youth under age 20 in 
Maine was well above the national average. 
 

 

http://www.mekids.org/
https://mainechildrensalliance.org/site/assets/files/1773/2021_kidscount_final_interactive.pdf
https://mainechildrensalliance.org/site/assets/files/1773/2021_kidscount_final_interactive.pdf


331 State Street ∙ Augusta, Maine 04330 ∙ (207) 623-1868 ∙ www.mekids.org ∙ mainekids@mekids.org 

   
 
For a teenager going through a difficult time and considering suicide, reducing their access to a firearm 
can save their life. Nine out of ten suicide attempts with a gun result in deathiii. But in contrast, most 
people who attempt suicide by other means live—and do not eventually die by suicideiv.  
 
It is our job to protect the youth in our state. Responsible gun safety measures play a critical role in 
keeping Maine children and families safe. When firearms are not safely stored, there can be fatal 
unintentional consequences for young children in that home. When a teenager is struggling with a 
difficult experience, and they have easy access to a firearm, they are not safe. Our state can and should 
implement and enforce laws like this one that establish expectations that firearms should only be 
accessible and in the hands of responsible gun owners, to protect the health and safety of our youngest 
citizens.  
 
Thank you.  
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